
DARBY TOWNSHIP  
April 30, 2024 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES   
 

The Darby Township Trustees met in a special session on Tuesday, April 30, 2024 at 7:30 p.m. at the Darby 
Township Hall with the following township official’s present: James Scheiderer, Dennis Blumenschein, David Huber, 
and Connie Priday.   Also present was Scott Smith.  
 
Chairman Scheiderer called the meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance was not recited as it was recited during 
the BZA meeting.   
 
Chairman Scheiderer indicated that the purpose of the meeting was to discuss Darby Township’s commercial 
building zoning fee, and to finalize Memorial Day plans.   
 
Darby Township’s commercial building fee was raised during the January 8, 2024 Reorganizational meeting.  The fee 
was raised from $1500 and .01 a square foot over 1000 square feet to $2500.00 and $1.00 a square foot over 1000 
square feet.    Mr. Smith indicated that Marysville Golf Club is considering building a 3300 square foot golf cart 
structure, and based on the 2024 fee schedule they would pay $4800.00 for the Township Building Permit.    A 
discussion ensued with Mr. Huber indicating that he would contact Mr. Brad Bodenmiller, LUC to discuss Darby 
Townships commercial building permit fees.   Information will be forthcoming.    
 
A discussion was held on finalizing the 2024 Memorial Day plans.  The Memorial Day reminder postcards will be 
mailed in the next few weeks.    Fairbanks High School student, Elise Phoenix, will read the “Origin of Memorial Day” 
during the ceremony.   A certificate of appreciation will be presented to Mr. and Mrs. Jim Weese for their dedication 
of placing an American Flag at the graves of the veterans buried in the Darby Township cemeteries.    Mrs. Weese 
shared that she began placing the flags on the veteran’s graves with her father 45 years ago, and she and her family 
have continued this tradition.     Mr. Blumenschein has discussed with the VFW Darby Township’s need for new flag 
poles for the Honor Guard to use during the Memorial Day parade and ceremony.  Information will be forthcoming.   
   
Mr. Blumenschein then moved to adjourn the meeting and Mr.  Huber seconded the motion.  Roll call was 
unanimous.  Motion passed and the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 


